## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

### Held February 27, 2018

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

VISITORS: Cindy Barnes, Barb Selegue, Iris Hedges, Tim May, Ed Monroe, Dennis Allison, John Hoffer, BJ Cottrill, . Don Watkins, Kevin Black, Judy Cathull

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$5,605.39 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5225	02/26/2018	BEN HUPP	\$427.00
5226	02/26/2018	Daniel VanBuren	\$169.51
5227	02/26/2018	CNH INDUSTRAIL CAPITAL AMERICA LLC	\$500.00
5228	02/26/2018	NAPA Auto Parts	\$12.98
5229	02/26/2018	NAPA Auto Parts	\$109.29
5230	02/26/2018	BLAKE BROTHERS GLASS CO.	\$95.98
5231	02/26/2018	Power Parts Engineering	\$80.44
5232	02/26/2018	Bureau of Workers' Compensation	\$54.08
5233	02/26/2018	Englefield Oil Co.	\$445.86
5234	02/26/2018	Barb Selegue	\$25.00
5235	02/26/2018	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$168.95
5236	02/26/2018	JENNIE DUVAL	\$949.29
5237	02/26/2018	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$584.94
5238	02/26/2018	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$686.14
5239	02/26/2018	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$307.97
5240	02/26/2018	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$684.94
5241	02/26/2018	DONALD W WATKINS	\$385.30
			\$5,605.39

<u>Correspondence</u> Trustee Glaub said OPERS called and they are missing a payment. Trustees will check with FO.

<u>Guest speaker</u> Kevin Black came to introduce himself. He is running for state representative.

#### REPORTS

<u>Safety</u> Getting low on cinders. Trustee Hupp talked to someone about hauling me. Trustee VanBuren said he still has some at his property. They will try and get some delivered in the next few weeks.

<u>ZONING INSPECTOR</u> Barb Selegue reported 11334 Mt. Hope RD asked for a building permit but they don't have their well and septic decided on yet. She informed them they will need to get that done before she can issue a permit.

She talked to the assistant prosecutor attorney about the Wess situation. He will prepare a motion to cause force in the original injunction. The court will set up a hearing so each side can voice their side of the situation. The township will need to have neighbors there to attest to the problems.

Resident on Honda Hills RD has at least 15 cars. He says he owns all of them. He told her he is waiting on salvage titles on them.

She received about 10 calls from refinancing companies asking about zoning regulation.

Residents discussed the situation with Gary Stepp's property. Zoning inspector said he wanted to take care of Wess' case first.

Trustee Hupp said he received a call from a resident in Loan Oak Division complaining about his neighbor's goats because their area is not agricultural. Zoning inspector said it's a separate housing addition and the residents of Loan Oak would need to create regulations and enforce them <a href="UNFINISHED BUSINESS">UNFINISHED BUSINESS</a> Snow plowing went better this month. The trustees didn't receive any complaints. Trustee Glaub thanked Don Watkins for his time plowing the roads.

#### PUBLIC COMMENT

# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

- 2 -

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

## Held February 27, 2018

Barb Selegue asked if there is a way to elevate the end of cherry hill road where it floods. John Hoffer said if the elevate the road then the water would go somewhere else. You would have to have someone come in and evaluate the area to figure what would be the best way to reroute the water and that could get expensive.

Trustee Hupp found out they will be replacing the bridge on Mt. Perry RD so it will increase traffic on Rankin Rd.

John Hoffer said it cost him \$76 a month to be on the township payroll. He asked if he could just be paid as a spot laborer instead of being on the payroll. Trustee Hupp said he would talk to the FO and as long as they are able to do that, the board would agree.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee Hupp. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:35pm.

Ben Hupp- President

Daniel VanBuren-Vice President

Steve Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer